



     Minutes of a ZOOM Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Tuesday 8th September 2020
At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman) Harrison Allen Hauser Sydall & Hughes
ALSO PRESENT:   Clerk, District Councillor Patterson & County Councillor Connelly
	01/0920
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Deighton
Welcome everyone to our ZOOM parish council meeting. Due to COVID19 restrictions parish councils are not allowed to meet until safe to do so via government guidelines. Also welcome to Faye our new parish councillor. 
	ACTION

	02/0920
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Nothing to declare
	

	03/0920
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
These were approved and will be signed at a later meeting when parish councils are allowed to meet again.
	

	04/0920
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING
Nothing to discuss
	

	05/0920
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
As this was a ZOOM meeting there were no members of the public in attendance.
	

	06/0920

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
20/0534 – Brookfield House – no objections
20/0602 – The Old Grange – no objections

Councillor Allen mentioned that he thought aluminium windows had been put into a property in Warcop which was a grade II listed and should be wooden windows.  Councillor Allen will look into this and feedback.
	

	07/0920
	FINANCE

CHQ No/BACS

PAYEE Name

Amount

BACS
D Keetley
£17.00
BACS

Warcop Village Hall
£24.00
BACS

Taylor & Braithwaite
£263.25
BACS

H Strong
£30.00
The 3-monthly bank reconciliation has been prepared by the clerk and will be sent out via e-mail along with the budget for 2021/22

	

	08/0920
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATE
Playarea improvements – Update from Katie – Plans were sent out prior to this meeting for everyone to have a look at.  Currently there are 3 plans and quotes varying from £30,000 to £60,000 very much depending on the equipment.  Councillor Hauser is currently waiting for another company to get back to her with a further plan and quote.  The PC are very pleased with the current plans.  Councillor Hauser is currently putting together a questionnaire for parents, residents asking for the opinions as to what they would like to have in the play area.
Councillor Keetley has also spoken to EDC to ask if they would re-paint the current play equipment in the meantime.  Councillor Keetley also asked if they would continue to monitor the safety regulations once the new play equipment is in situ.  As long as it meets safety regulations they will continue to keep monitoring it.

The tar is leaking again around the weather vain.  Councillor Allen proposed he would do a site visit and feedback to the PC with options.

A66 Meeting & progress Report – Councillor Keetley reported that the preferred route (North) has been published for the dualling of the A66.  A few residents have been in touch regarding this as a few properties will be very close to the new A66.  The preferred South route which would be more appropriate unfortunately would go through ANOB and MOD land and Natural England have been the biggest opponent against this route and prefer the North route.  Mr Blackett-ord has written to Highways England and is making a case to push forward the North route.  The PC is not against the dualling of the A66 it just wants the safest and best option for the parish.  

Parish Information Sign Up Form – Councillor Keetley is actively asking residents to sign up so everyone is better informed.  This form is available on the website.

Grass Cutting – Mr Harbage would like the PC to purchase a new piece of equipment to help him cut the grass better in the parish.  This helps him cut the denser grass and is approx. £600 second hand.  The PC did agree to this if the equipment was still available and an agreement would have to be drawn up as if would belong to the PC and if Mr Harbage decided he no longer wanted to continue to cut the grass then this equipment would have to be returned back to the PC.


	HS


	09/0920
	PARISH ACTION PLAN

	Everyone


	10/0920
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
Councillor Hughes mentioned that there has been a dog roaming around the village on its own and fouling is once again an issue.  The clerk has purchased some more dog fouling signs and will chase these up.  Councillor Keetley will speak to the resident first before speaking to the dog warden at EDC.  It may be an option to look at trying to put some kind of fencing over the style where the dog seems to be getting in at near the croft.
The cemetery noticeboard still needs putting up – Councillor Keetley will ask the village handy man Max if he would do this.

Councillor Keetley has also reported the lack of progress with the bridge works in Warcop and has Councillor Sydall as well as the lack of road markings within the parish.
	

	11/0920
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
None
	

	
	
	All

	13/0920
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA


	

	14/0920
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING:  TBC (waiting for government guidance)
Meeting closed at 8.30pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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